
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glebe Parent Newsletter 

Friday 19th November 2021              

I hope you have all had a good week.    

Open Mornings for Prospective Parents 

Our 4 open mornings were very well attended this week and 
your children were the stars of the show. The prospective 
parents commented on how confident, friendly, happy and 
eager to learn the children were.  

I want to thank Miss Griffiths, Miss Rhodes, Mrs Connolly and 
Mrs Sheldon for taking groups of parents on tours and Mrs 
Moy and Mrs Crawford for handling the extensive admin 
side of things.  

I particularly want to congratulate and thank Joe and 
Chloe, our Head Boy and Head Girl, who were exceptional 
over the mornings; they were confident, friendly and said 
some wonderful things about their time at Glebe. 

Year Group Performances 

These will be ticketed and a maximum of 60 people will be able 
to attend each performance. Unfortunately, we cannot offer 
parking on site for these performances as the timings coincide 
with the school playtimes.  

 

 

 

 

 

Glebe’s Christmas Lunchbox Appeal 

Please don’t forget our Christmas Lunchbox Appeal. We are 
asking you to donate a lunchbox filled with stationery 
essentials and a toy of your choice for refugee children.  

What to put in the lunchbox: 

Stationery can include but is not limited to (new or in very 
good condition): 

 Pens, pencils, colouring pens 
 Pencil cases 
 Notebooks 
 Erasers, sharpeners 
 Any other essential or decorative items 

Ideas for toys: 

 Small soft toys 
 Fidget toys 
 Small puzzles 
 Any other toy that may fit into a lunchbox 

We will be accepting donations from Monday 29th November 
until Monday 13th December. Please bring the filled 
lunchboxes to the main reception. Thank you in advance of 
your support and generosity.   
 
Please note: this will be our only charity collection this term. 

Nursery Christmas Songs 

Please note a change to the previously advertised information. 

There will no longer be afternoon performances of the Nursery 
show – all Nursery children will be performing together in the 
mornings. The dates and timings of the morning sessions are 
unchanged: 

Monday 29th November: 10am  

Wednesday 1st December: 10am 

Year 2 Christmas Performance 

Monday 29th November: 2.15pm  

Tuesday 30th November: 10am 

Wednesday 1st December: 2.15pm 

Thursday 2nd December: 10am 

FOG AGM 

Don’t forget the Annual General Meeting of the Friends of 
Glebe is taking place in the school hall on Monday 
evening (22nd November at 6.30pm). 

It is your chance to be part of a new era of members of 
the Friends of Glebe and all parents, carers and 
grandparents of Glebe children are welcome to attend.  

Scholastic Book Fair 

The Glebe book fair is back!  

Books will be on sale on the playground before and after school 
each day during the week of 29th November to 3rd December.  

We receive commission (in the form of books which we will be 
using to update our class libraries) so the more books we sell, the 
more we’ll receive in commission.  

 

Online Safety 
 

This week we have been looking at ways so be kind as part 
of Anti Bullying week. We have uploaded a guide '10 ways 
to share kindness’ leaflet. The guide, which includes tips such 
as reaching out, and thinking before commenting, is 
attached to this newsletter.  
 
Thanks  
Mr Perkins and Ms Arshad 
 

5G Class Assembly 

Well done 5G! The children performed a retelling of the 
Hobbit, which perfectly fitted with anti-bullying week. Bilbo 
learnt how to be kind, play nicely and persevere when 
things got tough- really valuable life lessons for us all. The 
children performed so confidently and what was most 
impressive was that the children wrote the script themselves! 
Well done everyone! A real treat for us all! 

Miss Rhodes 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Wishing you all a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Penney  

Hockey News 
 
Last Friday, Glebe took 2 teams to the Quicksticks Hockey Tournament at Eastcote Hockey Club.  The competition between schools was fierce, 
although not as fierce as it was between the Glebe coaches, Mr Vandorpe and Mr Conibeere, and their respective teams!  
 
The red team performed well throughout, getting all the way to the final thanks to a spectacular performance in the semi-final, where Jake 
(Year 6) won the sudden death penalty shootout by saving their first attempt and scoring his - Glebe were into the final! The team gave the 
final everything, but came up against Newnham, who were the better team on the day and went on to lift the trophy.  
 
The pink team had a perfect record: played 4, won 4, conceded 0. The pink team caught the eye of the Eastcote coaches, who were 
impressed with their resolute defending and attacking flair! Once the pink team had finished their competition, it was lovely to see them all 
come over and support the red team in the final.  
 
Thanks to all the parents and staff members who came along to support the children, it was great to see so many familiar faces cheering the 
teams on. A special thanks goes to Mr Vandorpe and Mr Conibeere for their time and effort getting the children ready for the competition. 
                                               
Both teams did themselves, their parents and Glebe proud, well done! 

  The Pink Team:  Lily, Lois, Naiya, Mario, Kyle and Daniel 

 
The Red Team: Maisie, Lulu, Aya, Bobbie, Alfie and Jake 

 

 

Remembrance Sunday Parade 

I was delighted to receive these photos this week of our very 
own Felix (Year 5) and Erin (Year 4) who were among a 
contingent from 1st Ickenham Cubs who marched past the 
Cenotaph on Remembrance Sunday. A couple of these photos 
are taken from the TV coverage – so if you were watching last 
Sunday, you may have spotted them.  

They look so smart and I have it on good authority from them 
both that it was an incredible experience.  

Felix got to see Prince William in person and Erin carried a photo 
of her great-grandfather who fought in the Second World War, 
which I know, meant a lot to her family.  

 

 

 Netball News 
 
A fantastic result for the Glebe netball teams this 
week.  Two teams went to Sacred Heart and we 
won both matches!  4-2 and 6-0 - this was the first 
match for some girls and it was great to see their 
faces after the wins. 
 
Thank you to all the parents who came to support 
and cheer the teams on - it makes such a 
difference hearing the cheering from the sideline. 
 

 

Emily, Jeeya, Chloe, Ruby, Esha, Valentina, Maisie, Alissa, Saachee, Poppy, 
Scarlett, Lulu, Leeya & Lily with Miss Kielty and Mrs Long 
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